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The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan





April 17, 2002

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

I am pleased to transmit for the review and approval of the King County Council an ordinance relating to King County’s Dislocated Worker’s Program.  The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will make a supplemental appropriation of $5,804,544 to the Department of Community and Human Services. 

The Dislocated Worker Program will receive $5,804,544 in additional grant awards to provide tuition, training, and employment counseling services for King County residents recently or potentially laid off as a result of the recent economic downturn. The current recession with its dramatic effect on local unemployment has resulted in sharply increased demand for services by King County residents who have lost their jobs or are threatened with the loss of their jobs.  The King County Dislocated Worker Program provides services which emphasize retraining of workers for the employment sectors that are the new economic strength of King County. These services are supported by federal Workforce Investment Act funds allocated to the State of Washington and distributed in King County by the Workforce Development Council.

I certify that funds are available. 

Please contact Barbara Gletne, Director of the Department of Community and Human Services, at 296-7689 if you have questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget

Barbara J. Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

Akina-James, Sadikifu, Manager, Community Services Division, DCHS

